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Term 1 Week 4, 24th February 2022 

Dear Parents, 

Well, it has been an interesting start to the school year! We currently 

have approximately 88% of our students attending each day, which 

is terrific, but there are still many families dealing with isolation and/or 

illness. We wish everybody all the best as they deal with the current 

challenges.  

To date, we have contacted families by email in response to 15 

positive cases who have been at school when possibly infectious. 

The “classroom contact” notification asks for families to monitor 

children for symptoms and for staff to (RAT) test daily but classroom 

contacts are still able to continue attending school if symptom free.  

From Week 5 (next week) until Week 9, we have been advised by 

the Department for Education that schools may resume the activities 

listed below: 

 Swimming lessons, excursions, sports days and interschool sport 

 Choir, band practice, instrumental music lessons 

 Camps (only those required by SACE) 

 Assemblies that are held outdoors (this year, we will continue to 

ask only 1 parent per child of the presenting class or an award 

recipient to attend) 

The COVID-19 settings that remain in place are: 

 Face masks are to be worn by all adults  

 Face masks are strongly encouraged for Year 3 – 6 students, when 

indoors 

 Testing, isolating and quarantine requirements remain unchanged 

 Classroom entry remains restricted to staff and students only 

 

A Term Planner taking the above activities into account is available 

in this newsletter. These arrangements will be reviewed by the 

Department for Education prior to Week 9. We are hopeful that 

camps may resume for primary years students after this time and will 

advise Year 3, 4 & 6 families when and if we are able to re-book the 

camps that unfortunately were cancelled this term. 

Kind regards,    Wendy Moore 

 

 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

Please be advised that our Annual General Meeting has been re-

scheduled and will take place on Monday 7th March at 7pm. This 

meeting will be held in the staffroom with adequate physical 

distancing, ventilation and mask wearing but will be a modified 

agenda to ensure the meeting is brief. The elected Governing 

Council will meet to elect Office Bearers after the AGM. 

All AGM papers will be distributed prior to the meeting to enable 

attendees to familiarise themselves with current information. It is 

therefore important for attendees to inform us of their intention to 

attend. Please do so by emailing or phoning Karen in the office or 

using the return slip in this newsletter. 

We currently have vacancies on our Governing Council and invite 

nominations from interested parents. Nomination forms are available 

from the office and nominations are due before the AGM begins.    



Canteen News 

 

Welcome back to a new school year! 
Our amazing Canteen is once again open for business. Students can order lunches via 

the Qkr app (orders must be in by 9am) or spend money over the counter at recess 

and lunch for snacks. Please note, there is no hot food for over the counter sales. 

Kate our Canteen Manager, and Rachel our Canteen Assistant, along with a small 

and highly valued group of volunteers make it possible for our canteen to be open        

Monday - Friday. 

They are always looking for parent volunteers to help sustain the service and the 

amount of work that is needed across the week. 

If you are interested in contributing to the school community by volunteering in the 

canteen, please come along to our ‘coffee and chat’ morning. This will be held in the 

staffroom on Thursday10 March at 9am where we will explain the roles of being a   

canteen volunteer and answer any questions. 

Please email your interest to attend at dl.1848.info@schools.sa.edu.au 

Kind regards, Michelle Wright - Assistant Principal 



Golden Grove Primary School Term Planner - Community 

Term 1, 2022     31 January – 14 April 
  

WEEK Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

  
  
1 

31 January 1 February 2 February 3 February 4 February 

  
  
2 

7 February 8 February 9 February 10 February 
Newsletter 

11 February 

  
3 
  

14 February 
  
  
  

15 February 
  
  

16 February 17 February 18 February 

  
  
4 
  

21 February 
  

22 February 
  

23 February 
  

24 February 
Newsletter 
  
  

25 February 
  
  
  

  
  
5 
  

28 February 
  
  
  

1 March 
  

2 March 3 March 
  
  

4 March 
Assembly HB 21 
  
  
  

  
  
6 
  
  

7 March 
  
  
  
7pm AGM 
  

8 March 
UniLab  -Year 6 
  

9 March 
  
  
  
1.30pm – Festival  
rehearsal at GGPS 

10 March 
Newsletter 
  

11 March 

  
  
7 
  
  

14 March 
  
PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
Adelaide Cup 
  
  

15 March 
UniLab – Year 6 
  

16 March 17 March 18 March 
Assembly HB 3 
  
SAPSASA Softball 

  
  
8 
  
  

21 March 
  
Swimming  
Waterworld Rec – Yr4 
  
7pm Governing Coun-
cil 

22 March 
UniLab - Year 6 
  
Swimming  
Waterworld Rec – Yr4 
  
  

23 March 
  
  
Swimming   
Waterworld Rec – Yr4 
  
  
  

24 March 
Newsletter 
  
Swimming  
Waterworld Rec – Yr4 
  
  
NAPLAN Practice Test 

25 March 
  
  
Swimming   
Waterworld Rec – Yr4 
  
  
  

  
  
9 
  
  

28 March 
  
  
Swimming   
Waterworld - Yr5 
  
  
  
Parent – Teacher  
Interviews 

29 March 
UniLab – Year 6 
  
Swimming   
Waterworld - Yr5 
  
  
  
Parent – Teacher  
Interviews 

30 March 
  
  
Swimming   
Waterworld - Yr5 
  
  
  
Parent – Teacher  
Interviews 
  

31 March 
  
  
Swimming   
Waterworld - Yr5 
  
  
  
Parent – Teacher  
Interviews 

1 April 
Assembly HB 20 
  
Swimming   
Waterworld - Yr5 
  
SAPSASA Athletics 
  
Parent – Teacher  
Interviews 

  
  

10 
  
  

4 April 
  
  
Parent – Teacher  
Interviews 

5 April 
UniLab – Year 6 
  
Parent – Teacher  
Interviews – Late Night 
  

6 April 
  
  
Parent – Teacher  
Interviews 

7 April 
Newsletter 
  
Parent – Teacher  
Interviews 
  

8 April 
  
  
SPORTS DAY 
  
  

  
  

11 
  

11 April 12 April 
  

13 April 
Performing Arts  
Assembly 

14 April 
Assembly HB 23 
  
2.05pm EARLY  
DISMISSAL & Casual 
Clothes day 

15 April 
  
PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
Good Friday 



Opportunity to view Modbury High School's facilities and a snapshot of the 

curriculum and extra curriculum opportunities we offer.  

Guests will have the opportunity to go on a guided tour, supported by teachers and stu-

dents, or complete a self-guided tour. 

 

Small group tours will depart in 30 minute intervals, commencing at 4pm with final tour 

leaving at 7pm. Tours will take approximately 1 hour.  

 

Please be aware we will be following Covid-19 restrictions as per DFE guidelines. 

 

All guests must report and sign in outside the gymnasium. 

 

Principals address will commence in the Auditorium at 5.30pm and 6.30pm.  

 

Modbury High School 

62 Pompoota Road 

Modbury, SA 5092 

Ph: 8264 1955 




